The Farmington Enterprise

FORTY-THIRD YEAR-No. 32

THE FARMINGTON ENTERPRISE, FARMINGTON, MICHIGAN THURSDAY, JUNE 11, 1931

Meeting Called For Planning Of Supervised Play

Plans Advanced To Conduct Ath letic Activities For People of City

A meeting of the Farmington people to discuss possibilities of supervised recreation in the city this summer has been called for next Tuesday evening. June 16 in the Town Hall. C. E. Brewer, recreation commissioner in Detroit, will speak on the activities of his department.

Parents are particularly urged to attend, since the chief purpose of recreation activities would be to occupy the leisure time of the children and keep them off the streets; eliminating the danger of playing outside of playgrounds. Activities are also planned for adults:

The recreation plan would include sponsoring off various activities such as baseball games, possibly a soft-ball league for men, composed of teams representing the different city organizations, tennis tournament, and possibly a field day at the lend of the summer to decide the champions of the various groups.

Open To All

Howard Warner will act as chairman of the meeting. The various heads of clubs in the city have been asked to attend. The meeting is open to all persons interested.

One of the problems to be considered is financing of the pro-

terested.

One of the problems to be considered is financing of the project. The cost of maintaining recreational activities is said to be comparatively small, however. It the plans materialize, a member of the Farmington high school faculty would probably be chosen to supervise the activities.

CLUB HONORS ITS RETIRING LEADERS. GREETS THE NEW

Farmington Woman's Group Con cludes Year's Meetings With Luncheon At Club

Farmington Woman's Club paid rammiguon woman's Club paid honor to its retiring officers and welcomed new ones at the last gathering of the season Wednes-day afternoon. The club held a luncheon meeting at Glenoaks Golf Club.

luncheon meeting at Glenoaks Golf Club.

The conclusion of the term of Mrs. Mary Johnson brought reluctance to all the members, her incumbency having been an unusually successful one. The club looked forward with much pleasure, however, to the presidency during the coming year of Miss. Helen Hard. The remarks of the new president in accepting the gavel from Mrs. Johnson met with a particularly favorable response from the membership. The new president declared that the Worman's Club members are able, if they co-operate and stand together, to achieve almost any ending within reason, that they may seek.

In addition to Miss Hard, the

secretary.

A group of readings was presented by Harold E. Sherman of Detroit. Vocal solos were rendered by P. O. Pauline, accompanied by Miss Margaret Jones, teacher of music and art at Clarenceville Schools. Miss Jones also offered two groups of piano solos.

Speaks Here Tuesday C. E. Brewer, Commissioner of Recreation in Schools.

Former Farmington

they co-operate and stand to gether, to achieve almost any end they desire, to obtain almost any thing within reason, that they asseed. In addition to Miss Hard, the worlficers are Mrs. Martha Warner, corresponding secretary, eddue to city employes being and Mrs. L. C. Thayer, treasurer. Miss Merlah Andrews gave 'a mereport on a recent meeting of the path of the mere of the meeting of the path of the meeting of the meeting of the path of the meeting of the meet

Three Schools Of

Josobs.

A wedding which occasioned some surprise among Farmington friends of the contracting parties occurred last Saturday evening. June 6, when Miss Winifred Thomas, third grade teacher in Farmington Schools, was married to Meredith Steele of Farmington. The wedding took place at Mt. Pleasant, the bride's home.



Chosen By Farmingt on School Electors



A considerable number of outstanding books are listed among the new volumes placed in Farmington Public Library during the year of March 1, 1931. One hundred and six-teen new books are listed in the report prepared by Mrs. M. B. Pierce, secetary and treasurer of the Ladies' Library Association.

Among the notable additions to the fibrary shelves are "Little America", Elizabeth and Essex", "Count Luckner", "On Bottom", "The Life of John Marshall", Vol. 2, Cimmarron", "Andre", "The Limestone Tree", The financial report for the year is as follows:
On hand Mar. 6, 1930......\$182.00
Received from City Nov. \$292, 1930.....\$100.00

\$282.00

the is survived by the widow, Ella McGill Morgan and several brothers and sisters.

Mr. Morgan died suddenly while at work. He had been in failing health, it is said for about 8 weeks.

health, it is said.

Weeks.

Interment was in the Walled
Lake cemetery. Funeral arrangements were in change of the Spencer, Heeney of Farmington.

Sash on hand, March 4, 571.85 Mrs. M. B. Plerce, Secretary-Ressurer, Ladies' Library, Assn. Miss Mary Kennedy, Librarian McCracken.

Howard Warner

City's Allumin Guest Control of Service of S

Sunday At Cedar Island

The Northwestern Athletic club
will held a picnic for members
and friends Sunday at Cedar Island Lake. There will be a baseball game between Cedar Island
Lake and N. A. C.

The club's baseball team has
played four games, winning three
Last Sunday the team suffered
its first defeat of the season, losiing to Brightmoor Merchants, 5
to 2. Bob Utley was on the mound
for N. A. C. with Jimmy Donnelly
receiving him.
Sunday, June 21, the team plays
a game with their neighborhood
rivals, Redford Merchants.

JOINT MEETING

JOINT MEETING
A joint meeting of the North
Farmington auxiliary and the
North Farmington cemetery association, will be held at the home
of Mr. and Mrs. A. G. Leonard in
Oakland's subdivision on Tuesday
June 16. Supper will be served.